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Selectmen’s Meeting
March 27, 2023


7:00 PM Quinlan called the meeting to order. Also in attendance was Selectman Jack Esposito and Selectman Howard Brown. Residents of Weston Hill Road came before the Board to complain again about the noise coming from a neighbor. There is an excessive amount of junk vehicles on the property. There are vehicles without exhaust systems racing on the dirt road. They have a truck taking body parts off pickup trucks at 10:00 at night. There are up to 12 people living there. There are multiple vehicles in the yard without license plates. There are shipping containers in the yard. They want to know what we are going to do about this problem. Esposito asked if they’ve reported this to the police. They stated that they have multiple times; the police do nothing about it but drive by. Quinlan stated that he feels their pain. We have been working on this for months and we don’t seem to be making much headway. One of the biggest issues we have is that the laws in this are very weak. Mont Vernon doesn’t have any specific laws of its own; we defer to the State RSA’s. The problem we have is the question of evidence. The police need audio recordings as well as video. Quinlan stated that the core of the issue is that there is criminal and civil; unfortunately, the majority of what is being described is of a civil nature, not a criminal matter. We are aware of the situation and are doing everything we can. Nothing about this is fair.
Cindy Raspiller stated that the Library Trustees have been trying to reach the Conservation Commission to get on their April agenda. They’ve been using the email that is through the website and have not gotten a response. Looking at the list of members on the website, it appears to be out of date. She is wondering who the Selectmen’s Rep to the CC is and who is the best contact for the Commission. Joan will get two email contacts to Cindy tomorrow. The Selectmen do not have a Rep to the Commission.
Zoe Fimbel came before the Board to discuss the Town Report and the different Committee members.
The Board went over the schedule for Town Election. 
Brown stated for the record that he thought Town Meeting went very well; he was really impressed with our Town Moderator. However, he was disappointed by the disrespect shown by an Ex-Selectwoman. She should know better than to shout out at the back of the room over her disagreements. She had to be reprimanded which should never have happened. She is an Ex-School Board member, an Ex-Selectman; she knows protocol. There was no call for that whatsoever. Esposito stated that he felt there was confusion with the explanation of the motion to restrict consideration. A lot of people did not know what that was. It was a unique situation.
Cleary submitted an update from Crosby on the 2012 Int. The repairs to the truck are substantially greater than anticipated. The Board will review and discuss with Crosby.
The Board reviewed the minutes of 3/23/23. Esposito motioned to accept the minutes of 3/23/23 as written seconded by Brown. All in favor.
8:50 PM As there was no further business before the Board Quinlan motioned to adjourn seconded by Esposito.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Cleary
